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HOLBROOK HAPPENINGS 
Issue 436     01 June 2022 

 GREATER HUME COUNCIL APPOINTS NEW  
GENERAL MANAGER FOR FIVE YEAR TERM  

With the impending retirement of Council’s long serving General 
Manager, Steven Pinnuck, following an extensive recruitment 
process Council has appointed Evelyn Arnold to the position for a 
five year term. Mayor, Cr Tony Quinn said that whilst Greater 
Hume Council will be Evelyn’s first appointment to a General 
Manager/CEO role, Evelyn has significant senior management 
experience in Local Government in Western Australia and most 
recently as Director Community and Corporate Services at the 
Shire of Southern Grampians in western Victoria.  
Cr Quinn said that Evelyn beat a very strong field of applicants for 
the position and is the right person to take the Council forward and capitalise on the significant growth 
opportunities for the Greater Hume area. We are delighted to be welcoming Evelyn to Greater Hume 
Council and are confident in her ability to deliver on Council’s ambitious Council growth plans and 
community expectations.” Ms Arnold expressed her delight at having the privilege to lead Greater 
Hume Council in this next exciting chapter. “It is an honour to accept this appointment and I very much 
look forward to working with the organisation, the Councillors and the community”.  
Evelyn Arnold will take up residence in Holbrook in early July and commence with Greater Hume 
Council on Monday 11 July. Council’s Director Corporate and Community Services, David Smith will Act 
as General Manager from 2 July 2022 until Evelyn Arnold’s commencement.  
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H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’   

P O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N T  

This newsletter is  for the purpose of disseminating information 
and articles free of charge for the benefit of the public. This 
information is not a substitute for professional advice and is not 
intended to be used as such. The editors do not accept any 
liability for any loss or damage incurred by use of or reliance on 
such information. The editors of Holbrook Happenings make 
every effort to ensure the quality of the information.  However, 
Holbrook Happenings cannot guarantee and assumes no legal 
liability or responsibility for the accuracy, currency or 
completeness of information. It is the responsibility of 
contributors to secure permission for the use of any 
photographs or material provided for the  Holbrook 
Happenings. 

D E A D L I N E 

Next deadline 5pm 

Thursday 16 June 2022 

We prefer articles to be emailed to: 
holbrookhappenings@outlook.com   

or ph 02 6036 0173 

If you are a new advertiser, email us for 

information & a booking form. 

Per issue Advertising Cost 

Classified 1/16 page $18.00 

1/8 page $ 36.00 

¼ page $ 72.00 

3/8 page $108.00 

½ page (check for availability) $ 144.00 

Full page (check for availability) $288.00 

Insert (printing extra) $100.00 

Please note this publication is available online at 
www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

L I E S C H K E  M O T O R S           
 

 

78 ALBURY  ST    
HOLBROOK          

Ph: 6036 2244 
 

 

Proud Sponsor 
of  Holbrook  
Happenings 

 

Gen Life Riverina 
Church meets every 
Sunday at 10am at 
81A Albury St 
Holbrook, (opposite 
the Police Station) 

 

Come on down for a fellowship & a chat, 
coffee & morning tea, adhering to current 

COVID Restrictions. 
 

For any enquiries please contact  
Matt Bennetts on 0408 296 203 

THE HOLBROOK  

PHARMACY 
 

 
The Holbrook Pharmacy has a wide range of 

winter warmers:  
beanies, scarves, gloves, heat packs  

and more.  
Come into our warm store to check them out. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Hours of operation:  

Mon-Fri 9-5pm  
(we close for lunch 1pm-1.30pm)  

& Sat 9am-12noon. 
 

Phone: 02 6036 2055     
Fax: 02 6036 2360 

Email:holbrookpharmacy@hotmail.com 

mailto:holbrookpharmacy@hotmail.com
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 The Holbrook Library Complex  
OPENING HOURS Mon-Fri: 8.30am-5.00pm 

 

Please phone or 

email the library to 

book a time for: 

 Passport photos 

 JP services 

 Print jobs 

 

02 6036 0173 

holbrooklibrary@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Licence Testing at Greater Hume 
Libraries 

Currently we have no licence testing at the 
Greater Hume Council Libraries. The RMS 
computers are unavailable  and we have no 
information about when they will be online 
again. We would just like to apologise for 
the inconvenience  and advise that 
customers should call 132213 for bookings. 

FRIENDS OF THE HOSTEL REPORT 
Thank you to everyone who supported our recent raffle. It was very successful and a big shout out to 
Holbrook Stores for allowing us to sell tickets at their entry. All funds raised will go to providing 
additional comforts and activities for the residents. The committee is always happy to welcome new 
members.  Congratulations to our winners: 1st Valentine Ross; 2nd Samantha Adams; 3rd Cathy 
Simpson; 4th Didee Locke; 5th Robin Scobie. 
This raffle was supported by our amazing local businesses, and we thank you all. Holbrook Stores, 
Holbrook Pharmacy, Holbrook Post Office, Holbrook News & Gifts, Hello Maude, Satch & Co, The Ten 
Mile, J&B’s Gourmet Café, Holbrook Bakery, Glenross Antiques, Leanne Heather- Vintage Belle, Fusion 
Hair & Beauty. 

Next Story Time is 23 June 11am start. This year there 
are lots of babies in Holbrook and surrounds and we 
would love them ALL to be a part of our Story Time. In 
order to cater for ages 0-5, we will begin the session 
with a Baby Bounce and then move on to stories, 
activities and craft with the older children. Parents with 
babies may choose to stay for the Baby Bounce only or 
the whole fun session. Did you know that our Story 
Time sessions are so, so good for your child’s early 
literacy and social development? And as well as the 
session, we have hundreds of beautiful picture books 
to choose from to borrow. Free, beautiful books that 
you can replenish each time you visit.  

Bookings 

essential 

HOLBROOK LIBRARY BOOK REVIEW 
Perestroika in PARIS by Jane Smiley. 
Jane Smiley has a thing about horses so it’s no surprise that her latest novel, Perestroika in Paris is 
about a horse called Paras (short for Perestroika). Reading the blurb I was a little cynical about how I 
would enjoy this story but enjoy it I did. It’s like a fairy tale for adults featuring a horse,  a dog, a raven, 
two ducks and an eight year old boy.  
One evening after her last race for the season she finds her stall opens and goes 
for a wander, taking groom’s bag with her. She makes her curious way ,following  
grass, through parks streets until she finds herself in the middle of the city in one 
of Paris’s manicured parks. There she meets Frieda, the German shorthaired 
pointer and together they  embark on an adventure which becomes entwined 
with the fate of a little boy and his elderly grandmother. 
This story is a fable for adults about kindness and resourcefulness and is a 
refreshing read after a couple of very difficult years. Ali @ Holbrook library 
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BISTRO  
Open for lunch  

Wednesday to Sunday  
- specials available. 

 

Open for Dinner on limited nights.   
Please call the club for bookings. 

 

PIZZA BAR open 7 nights. 
 

RAFFLES 

Friday Night @ 7.00pm 

Sunday @ 1.00pm 
 

COURTESY BUS  

Available Friday Nights 

Pick up - 6pm & 6.30pm 

Drop off - 8.30pm & 9.15pm 

 

 

Holbrook:  

Returned Servicemen’s Club 

38 Swift St 

Ph: (02) 6036 2199 

Open 7 Days 

 

Pilates Classes 
Tues 9-10am at Holbrook Library 

Thurs 9-10am at Holbrook Library 

Thurs 6-7pm at Holbrook Library 

Term 2 commences Tues 3rd May 2022 

To book your spot for the term  

call Sarah Finlay on 0409 907 058. 

HOLBROOK LANDCARE 
Farm Business Risk Management Seminar with 
Charles Cay (Warrembool Past Co) & Robert 
Herman (Mecardo Grp): 8.30—11.30am 
Wednesday 8 June. To register, go to https://
events.humanitix.com/farm-business-risk-
management or contact Rachael Daniel (0428 992 
607). This event is part of the Farm Business 
Resilience Program. 
Optimising the Water Cycle – Field Day/
Workshop: Join Holbrook Landcare on Thursday 
9 June (12.30—4.30pm) to learn more about 
landscape rehydration and the restoration of 
erosion sites and degraded waterways. This ½ day 
workshop is led by landscape planners from the 
Mulloon institute. Contact the office on 6036 
3181 for enquiries or to register.  
Fungi Identification Day: Last week world-
renown fungi expert took volunteers from Friends 
of the Woomargama National Park through the 
identification of some of the amazing specimens  
available in the 
park.  
Fungi is crucial to 
recover soil and 
start the nutrient 
cycling after fire. 
Some species are 
even post-fire 
specialists.  
The collection on 
display was made 
up of specimens 
all found within 
about 100m of 
the Danny’s Loop 
picnic area. 
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HOLBROOK SHEEP & WOOL FAIR 
The 2022 HSWF again attracted a large 
number of secondary school students 
from throughout the Riverina and 
further afield. This year a group from 
Kandos High School made the 7½ hour 
trip for the first time and were 
extremely excited to be able to take out 
several of the major awards, including 
winner & runner-up in the Group Final of the Merino Sheep Young 
Judges competition. Regular stud sheep exhibitors from Yass, 
Yarrawonga and Ararat also supported the event and it was most 
pleasing to see such a large number of entries in the Fleeces.  
Thank you to all those involved with helping to set up, pack up, feed 
people and to keep things moving throughout the 2½ day event.  
As usual, we commenced with Schools’ Day, which consisted of 
workshops during the morning then moved into the Schools’ 
Interbreed competition where the sheep from each of the participating schools competed against each 
other, regardless of their breed. 
We have received excellent feedback about the workshops, and their value as educational tools for the 
schools. The students were able to learn more about sheep health, working dogs, ringcraft with sheep 
and assessing Merino sheep and fleeces. Thank you to the people who gave up their time to present 
these workshops. 
The second day was taken up with judging the fleeces and  the sheep in their breed classes. 
Throughout the event students had the opportunity to compete in different judging competitions, with 
the Group Final for both Merino Sheep & Meat Sheep being held on the Friday morning. Winners of 
these competitions will represent the Riverina at the State Finals in Sydney next Easter. 

Judging the Fleeces 

Dorpers 
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ST PATRICK’S SCHOOL 
Greetings to the Holbrook Community 
Pray: Thank you to Mr Carey for hosting our 
Confirmation Candidates and their parents on 
Tuesday evening. During the opening prayer we all 
poured water into a jar to symbolise our Baptismal 
promises and highlight that we were joining 
together for a common goal. If you know of any 
Catholic children who are of sacrament age please 
contact the school on 6036 2288 as a matter of 
importance. 
Live: Friday 20th May was National Walk Safely to 
School Day. Once again our students gathered at 
the Service Centre and walked with teachers and 
parents. On return to school students were 
greeted with nice warm Bacon and Egg Rolls. This 
event supports us in promoting road safety for 
pedestrians.   

Friday 27th May saw our second Kindergarten 
Conversations session. These sessions have been 
well received by prospective families with 
Kindergarten aged children for 2023. Our next 
session will be held on Friday 17th June, 9.30-
10.30.  Other times available on request. 
Learn: Last week we hosted the Scholastic Book 
Fair. The Scholastic Book Fair provides children 
and families access to more books and allows the 
school to stock up on resources through the 
rewards earned from sales. Students thoroughly 
enjoyed the Book Fair last week especially the 
activities put together by Mrs McCarthy.  Thank 
you to all who purchased books in support of our 
school. 
Save the Date: Community Family Fun Day at the 
Woomargama Hotel 19th June 2022, 11.30am-
3.00pm hosted by St. Patrick's School, sponsored 
by Greater Hume Council and the Murrumbidgee 
Primary Health Network. The focus of this event is 
connecting the community. We look forward to 

seeing you all there! 
Our Lady of Sorrows Parish News 
Confirmation Invitation for 6.30pm 18th June 
2022: To Members of Our Lady of Sorrows Parish 
Community, St Patrick’s School Community and 
the wider Holbrook and District Community. 
On Saturday 18th June from 6.30pm, the Most 
Reverend Bishop Mark Edwards, OMI will 
celebrate Confirmation Mass at Our Lady of 
Sorrows Catholic Church Holbrook. 
Following mass we will enjoy a ‘bring and share’ 
Soup and Casserole evening in the St Mary 
MacKillop Hall for those able to spend time 
together. All are welcome.  
I ask you to pray for our Confirmation Candidates, 
Ryan, Jack, Isabelle and Ben as they prepare to be 
fully initiated into the Catholic Church and sealed 
with the Gift of the Holy Spirit.  

ANGLICAN NEWS 
As the weather cools, there seems to be more 
reason to stay inside but it is important to still 
gather together as a community. At the Anglican 
Church, we do this every Sunday, sharing a time 
of worship as well as a time of fellowship with a 
morning tea provided by the congregation. 
God wants us to love one another, and whether 
we are singing together or sharing a cup of tea, 
this time of fellowship is a highlight in many 
people’s weeks. We always love visitors so please 
feel free to come to services at 9.30am, and then 
join us in the hall.  
Another chance to share time together will be the 
Combined Churches lunch in late June. All of the 
churches will be holding an Outreach Soup Day, 
with a warming bowl of soup, a bread roll and 
slices.  The event is on Friday, June 24, at midday, 
and will be held at the Anglican Parish Hall, 
Holbrook. It will be toasty warm in the hall thanks 
to the grant we received from the Greater Hume 
Shire Council, which allowed us to fit split systems 
which keep the venue toasty in winter and cool in 
summer.  
Please join us on a Sunday for church, or at the 
combined lunches. It’s an opportunity to share 
fellowship and friendship and the warmth of 
God’s love during these chilly times. 

"Beware of monotony; it's the mother of all the 
deadly sins." Edith Wharton  

"Someday is not a day of the week." Denise 
Brennan-Nelson. 
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HOLBROOK PUBLIC SCHOOL 
New Playground Equipment: With great excitement last 
week, we officially opened the new playground equipment 
with a whole school ceremony attended by P&C member 
Jamie Ingle. We had the opportunity to thank the sponsors 
of the playground equipment, the new sponsor sign is now 
being displayed in the school's front office. Also, we would 
like to thank Mr Fisher and Mr and Mrs Wedgwood for all 
their organisation and support in constructing the new 
playground equipment. The Holbrook Public School P&C 
would like to thank the following major sponsors of our 
playground appeal, Southern Australian International 
Livestock Services (SAILS), Former members, players, and 
committee of the HRLFC, Inglis Rural Property, Rotary Club of Holbrook, Rotary Club of Albury, Mrs 
Beth Turner, and Mrs Suzanne Ingle. Professional Learning: Mrs Henderson has a new role as Digital 
Classroom Officer, which is part of the government’s Rural Gap Scheme. The staff have been 
undertaking surveys and creating a digital action plan to guide professional learning in technology for 
2022. Happy Harold Life Education: On Friday, 13 May, the K-2 students were thrilled to welcome 
Healthy Harold back to school! They learnt about healthy food choices, personal safety, the 
importance of exercise and so much more. Even though Healthy Harold had important messages to 
share with the students, he still managed to be as cheeky as ever! Netball: On May, the girls played 
Finley Public School for Round 2 of the PSSA netball knockout. Congratulations to all players, who 
encouraged one another and showed great tenacity and determination. In the end Holbrook won 20 – 
13, a hard-fought victory. Police Visit for Walk Safely to School Day: On Friday, 20 May, the students 
were excited to see the Highway Patrol police car parked in the carpark. They were able to sit in the 
front, look at the gadgets in a police car, and chat 
with Senior Constable Neumann. 
A couple of students could even put on the siren - 
once everyone else had their ears blocked! 

Mr & Mrs Ingle, Sybil Triggs, Abigail 
Pincott & Jessica Frana 

  

 

B1 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   6am to 4.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
8am to 3.00pm 

 

B2 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   7am to 3.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
7am to 3.00pm 

 
 

Please phone for orders also on  
02 6036 2049  

B2 phone: 02 6036 2967 

MILESTONE CELEBRATED 
Roy Mulloy recently celebrated his 80th birthday 
with over 50 family and friends. 
Roy was born and bred in Holbrook. Roy has 4 
children, 8 grand children and almost 8 great 
grandchildren (one due in August).  
Roy was one 
of ten 
children and 
he was lucky 
enough to 
celebrate 
this 
milestone of 
80 years 
with his 
remaining 4 
siblings who 
all live in 
Holbrook. 
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PLANT PICK PLATE  
All plants require certain essential 
nutrient elements. Those not 
provided by nature must be 
applied by the gardener with the 
main three being (N) nitrogen (P) 
phosphorus and (K) potassium. 
Store bought fertilisers display these elements as 
N-P-K in percentages, but what do they mean and 
which product do you choose? 
Nitrogen is essential in forming green leaf 
pigment, chlorophyll. Leafy crops require (N) in a 
higher percentage than fruit crops. Excess (N) will 
reduce the yield of fruit and vegetable crops 
producing excess plant growth. This element is 
supplied in animal manure, green manure crops 
(legumes), blood and bone and purchased 
fertilisers. 
Phosphorus is necessary for early plant growth. 
It promotes root development in seedlings and 
increases fruitfulness, flowers and seeds in 
productive and floral gardens. Superphosphate 
contains phosphorus and is readily available to 
plants whereas (P) present in blood and bone is 
slow release. 
Potassium is essential for growth and 
development. Root vegetables in particular 
respond to (K) which provides increased quality 
and texture of the fruit and vegetable, 
strengthens the plant and also reduces disease. 
Available as Muriate of Potash, powdered or 
granular and also as Potash sulphate which is a 
water soluble mix providing (K) to your plants 
rapidly. 
Organic fertilisers are animal manures, blood 
and bone, composted materials and green 
manure crops which are slow release and should 
be mixed into the soil months prior to planting. 
Side dressings of (P) are recommended 
throughout the growing season for productive, 
healthy plants. 
Artificial fertilisers are manufactured from 
minerals or synthesised and are usually rapid 
release providing the plants with immediate 
nutrients. Complete fertiliser mixes fall into this 
category  with the added benefit of near equal 
percentages of (N - P - K ) making application 
quick and easy without scratching your head 
deciding which fertiliser to use. 
Passionate Gardener, June.  

National Volunteer Week brings 
opportunity to recognise local health 

advocates 
National Volunteer Week celebrates and recognises 
the vital work of volunteers who are often changing 
their communities for the better. In the area of 
health, local communities are represented by 
volunteer health advocates as members of Local 
Health Advisory Committees (LHACs) to consider 
health needs, promote health literacy and 
wellbeing and provide a voice for planning and 
evaluation of health services. 
During a recent forum facilitated by Murrumbidgee 
Primary Health Network (MPHN) and 
Murrumbidgee Local Health District (MLHD) held in 
Temora, LHACs representing communities from 
across the Murrumbidgee came together to 
connect and share their activities and experiences 
in health and discuss strategies to improve health 
and wellbeing outcomes. 
“LHAC members are all volunteers and give their 
time and effort all year round to contribute to 
improving the health and wellbeing of their 
communities,” Mr Heap said. “MPHN works closely 
with the community to understand health needs 
and LHACS play an important role in this 
engagement.” 
MLHD Executive Services Manager – 
Communications Setchen Brimson said the LHAC 
Forum is a vital opportunity for committee members 
to connect with each other, share ideas and discuss 
the experiences of their communities. 
Temora LHAC member Wendy McCrone said 
volunteering to be part of the local health advisory 
committee is both rewarding and provides an 
opportunity to make a difference in the community. 
“We are all passionate community members who 
care deeply about improving health outcomes in our 
respective towns. LHAC members give up their time 
to listen to community and ensure there is a local 
voice at the table when developing new strategies 
and plans,’ Ms McCrone said. 
The second LHAC Forum for 2022 will be held in 
Finley on 26 and 27 September. 

“The smallest act of kindness is worth more 

than the grandest intention.”  Oscar Wilde 
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TRADING HOURS:          

8.00am-7.00pm Monday to Friday; 8.00am –4.00pm Saturday; 9.00am-4.00pm Sunday 

        Ph: 02 6036 2111           Email: accounts@holbrookstores.com.au 

Holbrook Stores Next Market Day- Thursday, 2nd June. See catalogue for details.  

 

Holbrook Stores is now selling  
The Border Mail newspaper Monday to Saturday. 

 

Holbrook Stores Pirate Day Fundraiser for brain cancer research in children raised over $1800 for 
this wonderful Charity. Holbrook Stores staff took on the challenge against the other IGA stores 
owned by Nimick to dress up as pirates and raise the most funds overall. We would like to thank the 
Holbrook Community for their support on this special day. A huge thank you goes to Freedom Styles, 
Tracy Swan – Body Shop, Hello Maude, Holbrook News & Gifts, McCarthy Bulk Haulage, Chiltern 
Rutherglen Butchery, Nu Fruit and Quality Bakers for their donations towards raffle prizes and the  
sausage sizzle. Congratulations to all our raffle winners. 

 
 
 

Great News!! Our Combatting Social Isolation 
with iPads project is ready to get under way!  
Finally, we have received the iPads and they are 
waiting for a new user. We will have up to six 
iPads available for our clients to access. Clients 
can receive an iPad to use free of charge for 6 
months. We will help set you up and pay for the 
connection plan for the 6-month loan duration.  
Ruth has returned to work for the project 
duration and will be able to assist you to use the 
iPad and learn how to access the internet, make 
video calls to your friends and family, telehealth 
conferences, take part in online exercise sessions, 
take pictures or video, 
borrow a book from the 
library, watch a movie or 
play games!  
Now we are past Covid 
restrictions, Cooking With 
Friends is scheduled to 
begin mid-July.  Join Tania 
over 6 weeks to cook and 
share a nourishing meal 

with a small group of others. This program isn’t a 
cooking demonstration but a great way to bring 
people together to socialise and cook simple 
recipes to share.  At the end of the sessions we 
hope participants will have some new skills, have 
met some new people and have new recipes to 
try out at home.   
Don’t forget Meals on Wheels is available right 
across the council area.  Please call us if you need 
some support with food, nutrition or meals.  We 
can provide you with a ready-made meal or even 
assist you to prepare food in your own home.  We 
have a huge menu of over 100 items available for 
you to choose from!  We can help you with your 
menu planning and shopping as well. 
Our Men’s Group are meeting for lunch on Friday 
3rd June at the RS Club.  We will be discussing 
plans for upcoming trips and outings; your ideas 
are most welcome. 
You will need to be registered with My Aged 
Care to access these projects with us – don’t 
worry, if you aren’t, we can help you with that as 
well.  If you would like to participate or would like 
more information, please give the office a call on 
02 6036 3677.  
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MEN’S GOLF 
The Holbrook R.S. Club Annual Tournament was held on the 15th May. Winners on the day. C. Grade 
Winner Mal McColl, R/up Henry Byrne. B. Grade Winner Russell Jones, R/up Matt Toll. A. Grade 
Scratch Winner Marten Semmler. A. Grade Handicap Winner Ross Allan, R/up Mark Winnett. 
Congratulations to Gordon and Sol Webb on winning the Lieschke Motors Mixed Canadian Foursomes 
played on Saturday 14th May. 
Sunday 22nd May was the first round of the Men’s Club Championships. 15 golfers competed across 3 
grades with two lady golfers out to enjoy the 
pleasant weather. A big three cheers to Tony 
Castles for his eagle on the eighteenth. Results for 
the day: A. Grade Tony Castles 81, Gordon Webb 
81, Greg Gibbs 87, Craig Reid 88, Mark Winnett 96. 
B. Grade Jade Rangi 89, Alan Atherton 91, Mark 
Lowry 92, Phil Spokes 99, Matt Toll 103, Jim 
Maskus 104, C. Grade Simon Mohr 94, Justin Mohr 
98, Brad Walsh 98, Shane Spokes 109. NTP’s 3rd Sol 
Webb, 10th Simon Mohr, 14th Greg Gibbs, 16th Phil 
Spokes. 
19 May Dad’s Army 9 hole event: Winner Alan 
Buchanan. 2nd Doug Smith, 3rd Jim 
Corrigan. Veterans 18 hole event: Winner Jim 
Maskus, R/up Mark Lowry. NTP 3rd Gordon Webb, 
5th Mick Smith, 16th Mick Smith. Non Vets Winner 
Shane Spokes. 
26 May Dad’s Army 9 hole event: Winner Phil 
Spokes, R/up Jim Maskus, 3rd Tony Castles. 
Veterans 18 hole event: Winner Phil Spokes, R/up 
Doug Smith. Non Vets winner Shane Spokes. NTP 
3rd Gordon Webb, 9th Gordon Webb, 10th Jim 
Maskus, 14th Shane Spokes, 16th Mick Smith. 
The 2022 Enzed 2000 is coming up on the 12th 
June. A 3 person Ambrose format with lots of 
prizes. Please get your team in early. 

HOLBROOK RS GOLF LADIES TOURNAMENT  
43 women, from over 10 clubs, enjoyed 18 holes of Stableford golf at 
Holbrook on Wednesday, 18th May. The weather held off after a chilly start. 
Everyone enjoyed a delicious lunch at the Club afterwards. Thanks to Hello 
Maude and Holbrook IGA for donating lovely raffle gifts. Also, thanks to 
Holbrook News & Gifts, Holbrook Pharmacy and Drummonds Albury for 
assisting with prizes. 
A Grade: winner – Brooke Mathewson HOLB, R/up – Liz Plunkett HOLB.  
B Grade winner – Kaye Semmler HOLB, R/up – Teresa Waters HOLB. C Grade 
winner – Jenni Papworth HOLB, R/up – Ros Gay CORRYONG.  
Longest Drives: A Grade – Chris Mildren ALB B Grade – Anne Phegan ALB, C 
Grade – Sol Webb HOLB. Nearest the String – Liz Plunkett HOLB  
Veteran winner – Anne Weber GANMAIN. Super Vet winner – Cheryl 
Smedley CORRYONG 
Visitor’s Trophy – Ilma Clarke CORRYONG. NTPs: Heather Lowe CUL, Chris 
Mildren ALB, Linda Coombes WWCTY x 2, Jenny Myers WWCTY, Cheryl 
Smedley CORRYONG. 
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NETBALL 
The senior netballers are 
on a high with some wins 
on the board from last 
week. Hopefully we can 
do that again today. A big 
thank you to Julia Cox and 
her team who pulled off 
an amazing Ladies Day. 
We had more than 90 ladies side court cheering 
on the locals. It was certainly a well-supported 
and fun event. We are looking forward to next 
year’s! 
Under 11’s:  Holbrook 3 vs Crows 18 Great 
teamwork! Awards: Harriet McCohan and Asher 
Kenney 
Henty 18 vs Holbrook  4 Continuing to improve! 
Awards: Larny Dodds, Annabelle McCohan and 
Alexus Feltrin 
Under 13’s: Holbrook 15 vs Crows 9 Yay!! Back on 
the winners list girls.  Awards: Sunshine and 
Gunpowder Belle Lindsay and Lucy Barr Smith 
Henty 4 vs Holbrook 34 Keep up the good work 
Brooker superstars!! Awards: Sunshine and 
Gunpowder: Charlotte Ingram. Body Shop: Syb 
Triggs Hello Maude: Alice Hearn.  
Under 15’s: Holbrook 18 vs Crows 24 
Another hard team for our girls but they fought 
hard! Awards : Urban Graze – Molly Pitzen. 
Holbrook Bakery Award Olivia Toll 
Henty 40 vs Holbrook 26 One thing is for certain, 
the score most certainly does not reflect how the 
game went!  Awards : Holbrook Bakery Award – 
Annabel Pincott Urban Graze – Ella Lieschke 
Under 17’s: Holbrook 41 vs Crows 58 
Crows got off a flying start in the first quarter and 
was able to get a good lead on the girls. 
Awards:  Sports power Albury – Audrey Lieschke, 
Pitzens Land and Livestock – McKenzie Smith 
Henty 27 vs Holbrook 38 Last weekend the Girls 
went out strong and hard up against Henty.  
Awards: Newsagent – Audrey Lieschke, Pitzens 
Land and Livestock – Libby Hucker 
C Reserve: Holbrook 23 vs Crows 62 Great 
defence alongside that “body on the line” 
mentality that we all love! Awards:  Mug – 
Georgia Cluff,  Annabelle Grunow 
Henty 22 vs Holbrook 49 What a game! All the 
girls came out firing and looked like a well-oiled 
team. Awards: Mug – Hope MacKinlay, Riverina 

Hotel – Claire Young 
C Grade: Holbrook 25 v Crows 39 A very close 
game that got away from us in the 3rd & 4th 
quarter.  Awards: Mug – Georgie Seaton, Riverina 
Hotel – Abi Webb & Be Kind Tote – Shan Wishart 
Henty 40 vs Holbrook 58 First half of the game 
was well matched, but our 3rd &  4th quarters were 
the strongest, taking away the win by 18!  
Awards: Mug – Chloe Parker, Ampol Voucher – 
Shan Cosser 
B Grade: Holbrook 41 vs Crows 40 It was a 
breathtaking win to say the least! Awards: BOG 
mug - Victoria Keogh, Bonney Voucher - Greta 
Mackinlay, ‘Be Kind Always’ tote - Olivia Schuur  
Henty 45 vs Holbrook 48 Coming into half way 
through the season the mould of B grade is really 
starting to form and it’s lovely to watch and 
coach!  Awards: BOG mug - Tara Feehan, Ampol 
voucher - Victoria Keogh  
A Grade: Holbrook 30 vs Crows 40 It was great to 
have all our A Grade team for the first game of the 
season, apart from Jacqui with injury, on the 
weekend against Crows. Awards: Meg Greenhill 
and Liv Hearn 
Henty 23 vs Holbrook 56 Brookers have had their 
first win for the season. We came up against 
Henty with 2 players out, having Maddie Black 
from 17’s filling in. Awards: Amy Gledhill and Fayla 
Byrne  

MEN’S RS CLUB BOWLS 
Hello Bowlers, with winter fast approaching final 
events for the season have been finalised. 
A Grade Singles: In the semi finals Chris Heather 
Feather defeated the Gavin Duckworth (Jones) in 
one semi and the other semi a close match saw 
Mickle mayhem (Ian Meiklejohn) sneak over the 
line against Cyclone Waratah (Graham Mulloy). 
The final match has been played with Mister 
Consistency Chris Heather winning a hard fought 
match against Ian Meiklejohn. Congratulations to 
both players on making it to the final. 
Pairs Final: In perfect conditions the final 
between Rob ‘Esmay’ Philpott and Neil ‘Hibbo’ 
Hibberson def Peter ‘Wantagong’ Stead and Ian 
‘Mayhem’ Meiklejohn. Well done and 
congratulations to both teams. 
On a sad note and on behalf of all bowlers we 
wish to convey our deepest sympathy to the 
Musgrave family on the loss of Warren ‘Mussy’, 
we will miss his cheek. Go tigers. Kui          
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FARM TREE MAINTENANCE  

  Driveways cleared to 8 metres.                        

Unwanted trees felled. Dead trees ringed for 

firewood. Orchards Pruned.                                           

Plantation Maintenance 

Thinning and pruning service available. 4 wheel 

drive cherry picker for pruning to 8 metres. Phone 

me: I will be happy to come out and view your 

plantation with you and offer my advice.Fully 

insured.       No fee—no obligation. 

John: 0428 211 837 

 

MINI EARTHWORKS 
Tree Stump Removal 

Rotary Hoe 

Yard Levelling 

Landscaping 

Post Holes 

Trenching 
 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump it 

or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 

 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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Your first choice 
Servicing Holbrook weekly for over 20 years 

Sales Service and Installation / Qualified Technicians 

Servicing Holbrook Area Weekly 
TV Antennas & tuning …. LCD Sales 
Extra TV outlets & wall mounting 

VAST satellite systems for black spots 

Zane 0408 698 000 (Albury) 

 

/onlineSolution_displayAdEnlarge.do?image=%2Fimagecache%2F274%2F2009042814094454_y5798274%2Flarge.gif&iblName=ABX+Electronics
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C O M M U N I T Y  D I A R Y  A N N O U N C E M E N T S  
 

June 2022 
Fri 3 MOW Men’s Group lunch @ RS Club 
Sun 5 Anglican Church Service—Holb 9.30am 
 Holbrook Motorcycle Club Interclub MX 
 @ Wangoola MX Track 
Tue 7 Farm Business Risk Management 
 seminar 8.30am (see Landcare article) 
Fri 10 OMNI 10.30am @ RS Club 
Sun 12 Anglican Church Service—Holb 9.30am 
 Men’s Golf 2022 Enzed 2000  
 Anglican Service—Woomargama 11am 
Mon 13 Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 
Tue 14 Bible study (“Stars & sand” Genesis.12) 
 11am @ Knox Uniting Church 
 Yoga @ Library Complex 
Sat 18 Our Lady of Sorrows Confirmation 
 Invitation 6.30pm 
Sun 19 Anglican Church Service—Holb 9.30am 
 Community Family Fun Day @ 
 Woomargama Pub 
Tue 21 Yoga @ Library Complex 
Fri 24 OMNI 10.30am @ RS Club 
 Outreach Luncheon 12noon @ Anglican 
 Parish Hall 
 Holbrook Halfway Dance @ Shire Hall 
Sat 25 Holbrook Halfway Dance @ Shire Hall 
Sun 26 Holbrook Halfway Dance @ Shire Hall 
 Anglican Church Service—Holb 9.30am 
Tue 28 Yoga @ Library Complex 
 Probus RS Club 11am 
 

July 2022 
Mon 4 Sporting Complex meeting 

02 6036 3428

 

HOLBROOK  R&D Home Maintenance 
 

For  all your home maintenance 
Painting, tiling, plaster, repairs, bathroom, laundry, 

and reno’s. 
» No Job Too Small     

      

ABN 33 146 093 819         Ring Rod 0418 675 193 

SERVICES: 
Blow-drys & hair treatments 
Microdermabrasion 
Skin Needling 
LED Therapy 
Waxing & Tinting 
Brow Lamination 
Lash lifts 
Remedial & relaxation massage 
Pneumatic compression leg therapy 
Plus we have a range of skincare, candles, hair care 
and gifts… 
 

Phone 0483 811 424 Online bookings available at 
Alexandraharrisonhair.com.au   
 

Open Thurs & Fri 9am ‘til late & Sat 9-12pm 

  New  Life  Sparkling  Windows 
Now also providing homecare: 

House cleaning, fridges, laundry, ironing 

Sue  Crouch   0401 386 650 
 Holbrook and local district,  

travel charge for out of town.  

Outreach Luncheon  
12 noon Friday 24 June  

@ Holbrook Anglican Parish Hall 
 

Are you on your own, new to town 
or simply wish to meet some other 

people in our town? 
 

Come along and enjoy a some 
home made soup in a friendly 

social setting. 
 

Registration is essential for catering. 
Call in to the Holbrook Op-Shop to register. 

MUSGRAVE 

Warren 
 

Respected member and 

committeeman. 

His company was enjoyed by all. 

Condolences to his family. 
 

President and members 

—Holbrook Bowls Club 

Are you looking for some FREE mulch or 
fertilizer for your garden?  

 

Head on down to the Holbrook Sporting Complex 
and help yourself to the horse 

manure or bedding straw which is 
down there.  

Take as much as you would like 
but please just leave the area tidy. 

http://alexandraharrisonhair.com.au/
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